
 

2022 Assistance to Firefighters Grant Program for a New Water Tender 

Name: Sol Martinez, Fire Chief        phone: (907) 697-2707 
Email: sol.martinez@gustavus-ak.gov                Amount requested from grant: $411,000 
                                                        Amount requested from City: $20,550 
Overview: 

 I am requesting that the Gustavus City Council provide approval for the Gustavus Volunteer Fire 
Department (GVFD) to apply for the Assistance to Firefighters Grant (AFG) to purchase a new water 
tender, described below. We would be requesting $411,000 from the AFG grant committee. The AFG is a 
funding program which is available every year. It is issued and funded by the U.S. Department of 
Homeland Security (DHS), Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA), and Grant Programs 
Directorate (GPD).  This grant’s purpose is to enhance the safety of the public and firefighters with 
respect to fire and fire-related hazards. The AFG does have a 5% match requirement. This would cost the 
city approximately $20,550.  

With the AFG, the GVFD is looking for an approximately 20 foot, 2000-gallon water tender to 
replace our 1983 International manual transmission water tanker, currently called Tanker 2. Our ideal 
water tender will have a direct tank fill with an internal pump to allow a self-fill option. The ideal water 
tender should have safety and working lights, as well as warning lights. Proper storage compartments 
should be provided and able to house a portable 2000-gallon water snap tank or similar. The water 
tender would allow a swivel dump system to dump its load into the water storage tank. The water 
tender that would fit this description is a Fouts Bros, CJ-Series 2000 Gallon Water Tender. 

Acquiring a new water tender will provide additional safety to fire scenes and having the most 
up to date safety features will keep us in compliance with NFPA regulations. Our current water tenders’ 
seat belts are waist belts and are no longer considered safe. Purchasing a new water tender will fix this 
issue and provide safer driving for the volunteers of Gustavus Volunteer Fire Department. Our current 
water tankers have several issues, one main concern is how they handle the roads. Due to the design, 
turning is a cause of concern. Due to the lack of or minimal number of baffles in the tank, the water 
moves around a lot causing excess movement in the tanks and raising the risk of a tip over when 
turning. Another issue of concern is that the defrost is inoperable in our current tankers. One tanker is 
stored in the bay during winter months, but we cannot stop windows from fogging during harsh weather 
which creates visibility issues making the vehicle hazardous to drive. Another cause for concern is the 
lack of storage in our current water tankers. Because there is no outside storage in our water tankers, 
this only leaves the cab for storage. Unforeseen circumstances can cause items to move in and around 
the cab creating unsafe driving conditions. The water tanker we are replacing, is developing increased 
maintenance issues, ranging from the kill switch no longer working to the clutch slipping and many other 
general maintenance problems. Purchasing a new water tender will provide a clean slate for 
maintenance and will have a longer operational life than our existing water tender. 

 The dates have not been announced as the AFG grant for this year, however I can use the 2021 
dates to get a similar idea. The application period in 2021 started on November 8, 2021, and the 
deadline to submit the application was December 17, 2021, by 5:00pm ET.  

Thank you for your consideration for allowing the Gustavus Volunteer Fire Department to apply 
for the Assistance to Firefighters Grant. 
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